
APPROVED:  March 28,   2022

WEST WINDSOR TOWNSHIP COUNCIL

BOARD OF HEALTH

November 8,   2021

CALL TO ORDER:   President Manzari called the meeting to order at
7 : 00 p. m.

ROLL CALL:   Gawas,   Geevers,   Hersh,   Mandel,   Stevens   ( Zoom)

STATEMENT OF ADEQUATE NOTICE

This is to advise that the notice requirement provided for in
the  " Open Public Meetings Act"  has been satisfied.     Notice of

this meeting was properly given and transmitted to The Times and
Princeton Packet;   filed with the Clerk of the Municipality;   and

posted in the West Windsor Township Municipal Building at North
Post and Clarksville Roads on January 8,   2021 .

ATTENDEES :   President:  Mandel;  Council:   Gawas,   Geevers,   Hersh,

Stevens   ( Zoom) ;  Mayor:  Marathe;   Business Administrator:   Schmid;

Health Officer:   Swanson;  Township Clerk:   Huber

r.    
SALUTE TO THE FLAG

Ms.   Huber led the salute to the flag.

PUBLIC COMMENT

None

FOR ACTION

For Discussion

Mayor/ Administration:

Update of Novel Coronavirus

Ms.   Swanson reported that there have been 1, 567 cases to date.

She noted that these cases are mainly the Delta variant .     Ms.

Swanson advised that the school district pre- planned with Penn

Medicine to administered vaccination to students .     She noted

that boosters are available to those who are eligible.     Ms .

Swanson noted that for J&J it is two months from shot;   for

Immo Pfizer and Moderna it is six months from second shot .     She
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advised that residents should check the Township web- site for
updates on numbers and clinics .

mow

Ms .   Swanson announced that the Township will be conducted a
rabies clinic on Saturday,   November 13th at the Princeton

Junction Volunteer Fire Company.

Ms .   Swanson again announced that flu doses are available and

that residents should go to the Township web- site for additional
information or e- mail at vaccines@westwindsortwp. com.

Council members asked several questions regarding clinics,   etc.

which Ms .   Swanson addressed.

President Mandel thanked all of the Health Division staff for

their hard work and dedication during these hard times .

PUBLIC COMMENT

Mr.   John Hinsdale,   38 Quaker Road,   inquired why the numbers for
18+  are low when there is a 90o vaccination rate in the

Township.

ADJOURNMENT go

Motion to adjourn:   Hersh

Second:   Geevers

VV:  All approved

The meeting was adjourned at 7 : 17 p. m.
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